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Minutes for CEPP meeting of September 9, 2009
In attendance: Erica Bastress-Dukehart (Chair), Rochelle Calhoun, Terry Diggory, Ruben Graciani, Mimi Hellman, Susan Kress,  Rik Scarce, Claire Solomon ‘10
I. Introduction

A. Membership: By agreement reached last year, Bob Turner continues as a member of CEPP during his present semester of residence in London.  Claire will pursue the question of a second student member, either by identifying a member through SGA process, or by consulting on the possibility of revising the committee description to specify only one student.  
B. Representation: Mimi and Claire are serving on the Assessment Steering Committee.  Ruben is chairing ACOP.  Rik is spearheading research on course evaluations. Erica is serving on IPPC.

C. Procedures: Minutes to be taken by CEPP members in rotation.  Drafts of minutes to be circulated among CEPP members, then made public after approval.

II. H1N1 Preparedness:  Rochelle reviewed the work of the operational planning group and accommodations that may be needed for both individual and class schedules in order to contain the spread of the virus.

III. Review of CEPP agenda for this year

A. Caps report from Caps subcommittee: CEPP mapped out a broad range of further consultation and research.  Ultimately CEPP is to make a recommendation to the DOF but this matter does not come before the full faculty for a vote.


B.  Grade Appeal Policy: CEPP will move quickly to determine a committee position on the report submitted last spring, and then plan further consultation, including a faculty forum.  Aiming for a faculty vote by November.

C.  NYU School of Nursing Articulation Agreement:  CEPP approved a motion to be presented at the September 11 faculty meeting, laying over for vote in October.

D. Assessment: CEPP will work with the Assessment Steering Committee to bring the Student Learning Goals, already endorsed by CEPP, to the full faculty for endorsement as soon as possible.
E.  Online courses:  CEPP will pursue this issue in consultation with IRC.

F. Center Study Group Report:  The VPAA will report to CEPP on a comprehensive plan for faculty development programs, incorporating the VPAA’s response to the report of the Center Study Group (CSG) submitted last spring.  After consultation with CEPP, the VPAA will consult further with the members of CSG regarding the “network” concept that was the focus of their report.

G. To be continued:  Erica will report on CEPP’s agenda for the year at the September 11 faculty meeting.  Additional items on the agenda will be discussed at the next CEPP meeting.

IV.  Academic Affairs Budget Priorities and Planning: Susan reviewed the program at the September 3 Academic Staff retreat, launching Academic Affairs’ participation in a college-wide revisioning process to continue throughout the year.  We can expect changes in the way we do things but not in the college’s core identity as a liberal arts college.  On the latter topic, the faculty interest group on “The Future of the Liberal Arts,” convened by Michael Arnush and Pushi Prasad, will provide an important forum for ideas that CEPP should stay in touch with.  The Academic Affairs planning process will continue to involve CEPP through the VPAA’s ongoing consultation with the chairs of major committees and through the VPAA’s membership on CEPP.
V. Next meeting: September 16, 8:30 a.m.  in Library 213
Meeting was adjourned at 9:30 a.m.

Respectfully submitted by Terry Diggory

